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GACC School: “Learning and Leading Through Christ.”

Repeat champions
GACC defends Class C2 crown with second consecutive speech title

It was sweet satisfaction for 
Guardian Angels Central Cath-
olic as the Bluejays defended 

their crown by winning a second 
consecutive championship at the 
Class C2 state speech meet March 
27 at Kearney.

“It’s indescribable to win it two 
years in a row. All of  the kids took 
part in this state championship. 
It’s not just the state placers or the 
state qualifiers. It was everybody,” 
speech coach Brooke Meister said.

Medal winners for GACC were 

Adam Perry, Karen Richards and 
Monica Reeson.

Perry was the gold medal cham-
pion in Entertainment. He also 
placed 5th in Serious. Richards 
was the runner-up in Poetry, and 
took 3rd in Serious. Reeson fin-
ished 4th in Persuasive Speaking.

“It’s amazing to see how much 
our speech program has grown. 
We went from sending two state 
qualifiers my freshman year to 
winning two state championships 
my junior and senior years,” Perry 

said.
Other state participants were 

Emily Franzluebbers in Informa-
tive, and Elisabetta Petrucci in 
Poetry. Also competing was the 
Oral Interpretation of  Drama 
group, which consisted of  Han-
nah McGill, Zach Kaup, Emily 
Franzluebbers, Thomas Slagle and 
Emma Gnad.

Joining Meister on GACC speech 
coaching staff were Mary Laurit-
zen, Judy Perry, Connie Kreike-
meier and Lynda Doernemann.

GACC captured the Class C2 state speech title. In attendance were, from left, front: Nicole 
Fisher, Emma Gnad, Karen Richards, Elisabetta Petrucci, Monica Reeson, Megan McAuliffe; 
middle: Rebekah McGill, Hannah McGill, Hannah Kreikemeier, Grace Neiman, Bobbie Ort-
meier, Jena Wimer; back: Zach Kaup, Adam Perry, coach Connie Kreikemeier, coach Judy 
Perry, coach Brooke Meister, coach Mary Lauritzen, Emily Franzluebbers, Thomas Slagle.
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Randy Wiese (‘78) was named 
the chair of  the board for Habi-
tat for Humanity of  Omaha. He 
joined the board in 2010.

Wiese said he was proud to 
serve an orgainzation that 
transformed entire neighbor-
hoods, and is an honor to be 
part of  an organization that 
always strives to grow and serve 
families.

Wiese is the chief  financial 
officer at CSG.

Wiese named chair of 
Habitat for Humanity

The 2015 GACC alumni ban-
quet will be held on Saturday, 
June 6. The annual JayFest 
fundraiser will be held June 5. 

Saturday’s schedule of  events 
include:

• Mass: 4:30 p.m.
• Social Hour: 5:30 p.m.
• Class Pictures: 6:00 p.m.
• Dinner and Reception: 6:30 

p.m.
• There will not be school 

tours this year due to construc-
tion in the elementary building.

Schedule for 2015 
alumni banquet

By Delores Meister
The Blue Ribbon supporters of  

Catholic education had their 33rd 
annual dinner Monday evening, 
April 13, at the Nielsen Commu-
nity Center.

Master of  ceremonies Jerry 
Wordekemper, (‘92), with two 
sons who are 5th generation 
GACC students, introduced 
Principal Matt Richardson, who 
welcomed the 168 guests, many 
of  whom had attended each year 
since the first Blue Ribbon Din-
ner in 1982 held at Indian Trails 
Country Club, Beemer.

Judy Meiergerd Perry (‘86)  and 
Bill Kreikemeier led the singing 
of  grace.

Superintendent of  Catholic 
Schools Pat Slattery, Omaha, 
reported on the use of  “Ignite the 
Faith Campaign” dollars directed 
to 70 Catholic schools with 19,000 

students enrolled.  
Slattery stressed strategic 

plans, the exciting  new pro-
grams, technology and “a lot of  
initiative to make sure Catholic 
education is as strong as ever.”

Jim Neuvirth reported on the 
endowment begun by Father 
Godfrey Meiergerd in 1982. As of  
March 1, 2015, the endowment is 
$3,614,000. The projected annual 
budget for 2015-2016 is approach-
ing $1,085,000. The projected 
enrollment, 7 through 12, is 160 
students.

Neuvirth announced his retire-
ment from this position. Pat 
Knobbe (‘72) will replace Neu-
virth. 

Diane Evert (‘79), Gary (‘67), 
and Connie Kaup, Allan (‘79) and 
Michelle Wordekemper, and Bill 
and Connie Kreikemeier were on 
the committee.

By Delores Meister
When the Speech team came back to town with the 

Class C2 State Championship trophy for the second 
year in a row, they were greeted in the traditional 
champions West Point welcome. 

The bus was met at West Point Implement south 
of  town on Highway 275 and escorted into town and 
down Main Street with the fire truck with sirens 
blaring, car horns tooting and lights shining, and 
people waving. A community-wide celebration was 
held to honor the champs.

GACC speech members bringing home state hard-
ware from the Class C2 state meet were, from left, 
Karen Richards, Adam Perry and Monica Reeson.

Blue Ribbon Dinner

GACC celebrates title

‘Make sure Catholic education is strong as ever’

Twenty-nine seniors graduated from Guardian Angels Central 
Catholic High School on Sunday, May 10. The names of  graduates and 
parents will be made available in the newsletter’s next edition.

GACC bids farewell to 29 graduates
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Even after graduation day, the 
virtue of  giving back doesn’t stop 
for former students of  Guardian 
Angels Central Catholic High 
School. And for St. Mary Parish 
Youth Minister Lisa Hunke, that’s 
quite a blessing.

“I cannot put into words what a 
blessing it is to have our alumni 
come back to help with retreats,” 
Hunke said. “It is so rewarding to 
watch these young people grow 
up, and to see them living out 
their faith. Many of  these former-
Edgers realize how important 
Edge was in their life, and that 
motivates them to give back.”

Hunke saw that willingness to 
give of  their time once again as 
several alumni helped out with 
GACC’s 8th grade Edge retreat 
held in February at Tintern Re-
treat Center in Oakdale, Neb.

Each year several alumni come 
to help with the retreat, and this 
year was no different. Helping 

with this year’s retreat was Emily 
Ridder (‘09), Lauren Manley (‘12), 
Grace Kirwan (‘12) and Austin 
Kreikemeier (‘12).

Other alumni at the retreat 
were Sara Hunke (‘13) and Maria 
Janata (‘08), who serve on the 
Edge core team. Both help with 
Edge activities throughout the 
school year. 

Other alumni who have come 
back to help are Amanda Oligm-
ueller (‘09), Ashley Knievel (‘10), 
Taylor Leffler (‘09), Jon Wortman 
(‘10) and Mackenzie Einfalt (‘12). 

Jeff Guenther (‘85) has served 
on the Edge core team for the 
past sevens years and was also 
one of  the 8th grade retreat vol-
unteers.

“I really admire everyone who 
helped us out this year. They are 
all committed to sharing their 
time and talents for Edge retreat. 
Their dedication is inspiring,” 
Hunke said.

Sara Hunke helps Aurora Meiergerd cover eyes, clothing and hair 
in preparation for “messy” game played at the retreat.

Alumni give helping
hand at GACC retreats

By Delores Meister
“Do you clock in on Sunday 

morning when you dip your 
hand in the holy water fount 
and clock out when you leave 
the church?”

Doug Barry of  Catholic televi-
sion  directed the question to 
the adult audience in an evening 
session at St. Mary’s Church.

The co-host of  Eternal Word 
Television Network, “Life on the 
Rock,” was at GACC for the high 
school retreat.

“Every day of  our life could 
be our last. Sadly, our world 
doesn’t take that more seriously.  
If  we watch the news, we know 
the world is really hurting,” 
Barry said.

God loves us, but He allows 
us to choose. We are attacked 
by the world, the flesh and the 
devil. 

“Be watchful and alert. The 
devil is roaming around. The 
bad guys are out there. All of  
our kids are targets. You teach 
a kid how to fight a bully. The 
consequence of  losing this 
battle is eternal damnation.  
God makes it clear, [referring to 
the two paintings in the Church] 
there are two roads, the wide 
leads to hell, the narrow leads to 
Heaven.”

Barry stressed the powerful 
influence of  the example of  hus-
bands and fathers in the lives of  
their children.

“Teaching has to happen in 
the home. A lot of  people have 
allowed themselves to become 
neutered,” he said.

Barry stressed investing time 
in prayer. 

“The reality is we are in a 
spiritual fight for our souls. We 
cannot lose the spiritual fight,” 
he said.

Barry is founder and direc-
tor of  the Catholic Apostolate 
RADIX.

Radix-Battle
Ready Rally



Letter from the past:
From alumni who answered the call to serve...



LETTERS FROM THE PAST: Written on May 18, 1944

This is the sixth letter of an 11 part series that will run over 
the course of the upcoming newsletters. Letters were written 
by the GA Alumni Association to servicemen from 1943-45.
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By Delores Meister
Pope Francis has designated 2015 

as the Year of  Consecrated Life. 
What does this mean to us? 

It is a time to think about the 
people we know who have lived 
and are currently living the conse-
crated life.

Guardian Angels 1952 graduate, 
Kathryn Marie Luebbert, tells her 
story living the consecrated life for 
60 years.

Sister Stephen Marie:
“It is God, I believe, who drew me 

to love and serve Him in Religious 
Life. He has gifted these 60 years 
with challenges and joys that have 
given me a sense of  fulfillment 
and a feeling of  well-being. They 
are His blessings that have led me 
to enjoy every ministry, which 
the Community has given me the 
privilege to serve.

The blessings and joys I have 
experienced in religious life could 
not have come to me without my 

family and their strong religious 
convictions. My parents, perhaps 
without knowing it, lovingly sowed 
the seeds of  my vocation. I wish to 
share one example here. 

When I was in third grade I 
came home from school (Guard-
ian Angels) one day and said to 
my dad, “It sure is funny. Sister 
isn’t even married, and she has a 
ring!” His answer quietly speaks 
to my heart today. “That means 
she is consecrated, and you have 
to be nice to her.” At nine years 
old, I didn’t know what it meant to 
be consecrated, but it was the way 
my dad said it that made me want 
to be consecrated, too. I think the 
seed of  my vocation was planted 
that day. It is a tribute in gratitude 
and love that I took my mother 
and father’s names, Stephen and 
Marie, as my name as a religious.

My brothers and sister, too, with 
their understanding and concern, 
and the give-and-take of  growing 

up that taught me valuable les-
sons; these have served me well 
in living community life. During 
these 60 years, my life has been 
graced in teaching, educational 
administration, local and regional 
administration, hospital ministry 
in pastoral care, which included 
service to chemically dependent 
clients; administration of  a retire-
ment facility for lay people; man-
aging the convent card shop, which 
gave the Sisters the opportunity 
to shop at home; and now serving 
the Community prayer apostolate. 
I also enfold the world, especially 
the troubled areas, in prayer and 
Mass.

With a heart overflowing with 
gratitude, I say, “Thank you” to 
God, to Mary, to the priests who 
serve us faithfully in their holy 
ministry, to my parents, my broth-
ers and sisters, my community and 
to everyone who has touched my 
life.”

By Delores Meister
Traditionally, each year an alum 

is invited back to share his or her 
thoughts on Catholic education.

Guest speaker Christy French 
Allen (‘84) spoke with a mission of  
gratitude and appreciation of  her 
family, school and community. 

Christy said, “I was honored to 
be invited to speak. I spent a week 
praying before accepting. The 
message God kept sending me was 
a sense of  gratitude I have for my 
family roots, appreciation for all 
the seeds planted during my years 
at GA and CC.”

Her message was appreciation 
for her family’s sacrifices and “to 
all of  you for the tireless dedica-
tion to build this community of  
faith and continuously sending us 

forward to be His hands and feet.”
She said “The most powerful 

message they sent us without say-
ing a word, was we were expected 
to serve others. Her family was al-
ways giving back. Christy remem-
bers cleaning school and painting 
classrooms (on the hottest days of  
the year), working family fun day 
events, her Dad running the sport-
ing events scoreboard, her mother 
at countless catering events, and 
lectoring and singing in the choir.”

“That spirit of  giving is still alive 
and present today. That legacy 
lives on as you pass that down to 
your children and grandchildren,” 
she said.

Following some of  her power-
ful in-school role model teachers, 
Christy became a teacher. 

“It is just like God to use others 
to lead us,” and He did this when 
she was teaching Norm Ridders’s 
kids at St. Pius/Leo.” 

Alumnus Norm Ridder (‘67), 
when he was Superintendent of  
Boys Town Schools, invited her to 
join his staff. 

She taught summer school, be-
came a classroom teacher and then 
traveled around the country as an 
Education Trainer and Consultant 
for the Boys Town National Train-
ing Center.

Now married 26 years with four 
children, she decided to stay home 
to raise their family.

“Without a doubt, God is first, 
then family, then service to others 

Speaking from the heart

2015 is year for Consecrated Life

Christy French Allen shares life experiences in heart-felt speech

See blue ribbon,  Page 7
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Lady Jays make it 18 years in a row
GACC captured a 3rd place finish at the Class C2 girls state basketball tourney. Team members include, 
from left, front: Breanne Kreikemeier, Krista Fischer, Haley Guenther, Jenny Knobbe, Kate Knobbe; middle: 
Katey Brown, Lauren Wobken, Katie Steuter, Morgan Bracht, Emily Reeson, Sara Wordekemper, Maddie 
Knobbe, Lexis Haase, Hannah Hunke; back: coaches Kate Hagemann, Kevin Kreikemeier and Jerry Stracke. 
This marked the program’s 18th consecutive state appearance, an on-going state record.

Foreign exchange student  
Elisabetta Petrucci from Rome, 
Italy joins the senior class. She 
brought her culture and many 
talents to GACC school. 

She is the guest of  Sarah 
and Jeff McGill (‘89), and their 
daughters Rebekah and Han-
nah.

is the key to walk with God,” she 
said.

“Because of  the seeds planted 
not only at school, but in this 
wonderful community of  Faith, I 
had a road map to follow in how 
to build a family of  faith for our  
kids and in my community. We’ve 
had some amazing opportunities 
to truly “walk the walk” of  our 
faith to both Catholics and people 
of  other faiths.”

She recalled her Grandma Ann 
Gentrup who felt called to do 
prison ministry.

“As Grandma and a companion 
were entering into the layers of  

checkpoints and came into one of  
the lock-down areas, apparently 
one of  the prisoners had bro-
ken the glass, and they stepped 
onto the floor still covered with 
broken glass, and my Grandma  
said, “This is Holy Ground.” It is 
simply God’s call to minister to 
others, to be His hands and feet.

“I thank this wonderful com-
munity of  faith who because of  
your generosity and sacrifice 
have equipped so many of  us to 
be His hands and feet to others, 
wherever He decides to send us. 
Thank you.”

She concluded using her guitar 
and leading group singing “Holy 
Ground” by Christopher Beatty.

BLUE RIBBON: French speaks
FROM PAGE 6

Exhange student: 
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